
 

DOUGLAS COUNTY FAIR BOARD- RODEO COMMITTEE MEETING  

MONDAY, JUNE 6, 2022 AT 6:30 PM 

EVENTS CENTER CONFERENCE ROOMS 

MINUTES 

Attendance: Laura Martin, Debbie Mills, Scott Candelaria, Deb Dilly, Craig Sloan, Tom Harris, John 

Adams, and Coral Miller  

Meeting 

2023 Budget – John, after speaking with Tim Hallmark, presented the Rodeo 

Committee with 2 budget requests.  Priority one – funds to maintain the larger 

Rodeo. Priority two - funds for anticipated inflation. The Committee reviewed the 

requests and agreed to move forward with both.  

Hometown Fees – Debbie speaking for the Foundation, did not think the $1500 will 

be an issue and would mostly likely be covered by the Foundation donation. The 

Committee agreed an increase would still be needed.  The new recommendation to 

be taken to Executive/ Fair Board will be to increase cattle stock charge from $29 to 
$35, goat from $8 to $15 and non-animal from $4 to $5. Additionally, Mutton Bustin’ 

fee to increase from $20 to $25. 

Hometown Drill Team Change – Blazing Saddles drill team will replace Sweethearts 

for Rodeo who is taking the year off.  

PRCA Youth Camp- Debbie has received the flyer from the PRCA and the Foundation 

is working on setting up the registration link. Registration expected to go live June 

15th.  Coral requested the information to sent to her for the website and for an event 

planning worksheet.  

  
Any additional items 

  Deb Dilly has confirmed the singers of the National Anthem for all the Rodeos  

  Debbie & Scott are working on additional catering quotes 

Debbie requested that someone on the Committee look over the Hometown Rodeo 

equipment to assure its ready to go on July 30th.  

 
Next Meeting:  July 11th, 2022  


